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DRAFT- 02/16/2012 

FINAL – 02/23/2012

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For February 23, 2012
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex 
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.        

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by President Ford.    President Ford read the Mission Statement.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

      A.  Superintendent’s Report
      Mr. Jerry Pacheco stated that $4,250.00 has already been deposited in the honors account for the three elementary schools, Sunland Park, Desert View and Riverside.  He was accompanied by Josh Orozco and Nayeli Sanchez to present a check in the amount of $7,254.58.  A grand total of 11, 504.58 was raised at the Santa Teresa Annual Golf Tournament held in September.  
Ann Steinhoff introduced for recognition teachers who have become     National Board Certified.  Leslie Jackson, assistant Principal at Loma Linda Elementary, is also serving on the state committee for National Board Certification, and as a mentor to teachers currently working on their certification.    Nancy Bellagamba and Mary Ann Lauterbach are both National Board Certified alumni.  The newest graduates traveled to Santa Fe to be recognized by Senator Nava during the legislative session and were given a proclamation.    Those teachers recognized are Lilliana Medina, Elena Reyes from Loma Linda Elementary, Mandy LeeAnna Marquez-Vasquez from Vado Elementary and Rebecca Rodriguez who was originally from Vado Elementary and is now teaching at Gadsden High School.  
Mr. Samuel Marquez, Interim Coordinator/Law Enforcement Teacher,   introduced the GHS Explorer Cadets and DPS Officers Rodriguez and Najera.  The students learn Criminal Justice and have competed in Building Search, Felony Traffic Stops, Fingerprint Lifting, Obstacle Course Male and Female, Traffic stop, and SWAT Extraction.  Mr. Marquez has had two graduating classes, last May and this past December.  They recently participated in a competition where they won a Grand Championship trophy.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford announced that Martha Gonzales, a teacher at Chaparral Elementary, had passed away.  He thanked the schools in the Chaparral Cohort for their help with providing grief counseling to students and staff.  President Ford reminded everyone of the upcoming ribbon cutting for the new DACC center in Chaparral, just behind Chaparral High School.  Mr. Ford thanked both Ms. Saenz and Mrs. Viramontes for working diligently while on the DACC board to get the Chaparral DACC.  Mr. Ford congratulated the teachers for achieving National Board Certification.  
 

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz thanked Mr. Marquez for his hard work with the Explorers.  She congratulated the teachers who have worked so hard to achieve becoming National Board Certified teachers.  Ms. Saenz expressed her condolences to the family of Martha Gonzales.  
      Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the Explorer Cadets for their discipline and dedication.  She congratulated the National Board Certified teachers for their dedication and hard work and what an example for their students to see how important school is and that learning never stops.  Mrs. Viramontes praised the Explorer Cadets for their loyalty and dedication to the program.  She congratulated the schools that are having a good sports season and wished the upcoming spring sports luck.  Mrs. Viramontes invited everyone to the Spelling Bee at Berino Elementary on Friday at 5:00 p.m.
      Ms. Irigoyen thanked everyone for her being able to serve on the board as she completed one year of service.  She congratulated the National Board Certified teachers on their continuing to further their education.  Mrs. Irigoyen thanked and congratulated Mr. Marquez and the Explorer Cadets for such a good job.  
      Mr. Castillo congratulated the National Board Certified teachers and thanked them for setting an example to the students.  He praised the Explorer Cadets telling them never did he think there would be such a wonderful program with so many opportunities for the students in our district.  

	
	

	
	

	
	

	Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative Adrian Yañez, a student from Gadsden High School, said that there were a lot of things going on at GHS.  He gave a synopsis of the academic and sports action.  He wished everyone luck at the national level.  He said Brandon Castañeda was signing with Valley City State University in North Dakota to play football, and Juan Rosales and Adrian Acosta will be signing with University of the South West to play soccer. 

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the minutes for the February 9, 2012 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None

	Action 
	8.  Action Items: 

	Update the Joint Powers Agreement with PSFA
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve Mr. Yturralde’s name to update the Joint Powers Agreement with PSFA.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	Lease Between Camino Real Regional Utility 
	B. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the Lease Agreement between Camino Real Regional Utility.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	NMSBA Excellence for Student Achievement Award
	C. Ms. Saenz made a motion to table selecting a recipient for the NMSBA Excellence for Student Achievement Award until the March 8, 2012 board meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	Districting of Board Member Election Boundaries 
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to table the Districting of Board Member Election Boundaries.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended January 31, 2012
	A. Steve Suggs the District’s Interim Deputy Superintendent and CFO gave the Board an overview of the Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ending January 31, 2011.  

	Science Textbook Adoption 
	B. Susie Yturralde, Director for Instructional Support and Manny Leyva, Specialist gave the Board information on the Science Textbook Adoption.  Science teachers from the district participated in the Science textbook adoption process.  Mr. Leyva stated that textbooks recommended for adoption are for students in grades 4 thru 6, middle school and high school.  Displayed in the boardroom were the science materials that were considered.  

	GHS Boys Gym, Girls Gym and Old English Building RE-Roofing 
	C. Mr. Ralph Gallegos informed the Board that the district will go out for bid on March 1, 2012 for the GHS Boys Gym, Girls Gym, and the Old English building re-roofing projects.  These buildings need roofs GISD bond dollars will be used to do the re-roofing.  Alfredo Holguin and he have had meetings with Alley and Associates to discuss roofs that are failing and in poor condition. 

	E.P.E. SCORE Plus Letter of Intent Addendum
	D.  Mr. Ralph Gallegos gave the board information on the SCORE Plus Program.  He said that this program provides complimentary support to participating large commercial, school, city and county customers of El Paso Electric through a combination of tools and services. Program services are available to eligible participants in New Mexico who complete projects resulting in energy savings and peak electric demand savings. The program is funded by El Paso Electric and is offered at no cost to participants.  The Addendum to the Letter of Intent will allow the District to continue participating in the SCORE Plus Program. 

	Closed Session
	10.  Closed Session
       Ms. Saenz made the motion to go into closed session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Possible Sale of Building.    Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:22 p.m.   

	Reconvene
	11.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to reconvene in open session. Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:55 p.m.   
        Mrs. Viramontes made a motion not to sell the Gadsden Administrative Complex building. The motion was seconded by Ms. Saenz.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Adjourn
	12.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:01 p.m.                      
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